
CALIFORNIA 
AIR RESOURCES BOARD 

April 4, 2024 

Martha Guzman 
Regional Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, California 94105 
guzman.martha@epa.gov 

Dear Administrator Guzman: 

The California Air Resources Board (CARB) is submitting to the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency the 2023 Revision to the California State Implementation Plan for Carbon 
Monoxide prepared by CARB as a revision to the California State Implementation Plan. The 
2023 Revision to the California State Implementation Plan for Carbon Monoxide addresses 
the request to remove the contingency measures and monitoring requirements for three 
carbon monoxide maintenance areas: Chico Urbanized Area, Modesto Urbanized Area, and 
Stockton Urbanized Area. 

The 2023 Revision to the California State Implementation Plan for Carbon Monoxide 
demonstrates that ambient monitoring in the three maintenance areas is no longer 
necessary. The 2023 Revision to the California State Implementation Plan for Carbon 
Monoxide complies with Clean Air Act section 110(1) by demonstrating that the removal of 
the contingency measures and the monitoring requirements will not interfere with 
maintenance or any other Clean Air Act requirements. This submittal package consists of the 
following documents: 

1. CARB Staff Report, 2023 Revision to the California State Implementation Plan for 
Carbon Monoxide 

2. CARB Executive Order S-24-006 adopting the 2023 Revision to the California State 
Implementation Plan for Carbon Monoxide as a revision to the California State 
Implementation Plan; 

3. Proof of Public Notice; and 
4. State Implementation Plan Completeness Checklist. 

The 2023 Revision to the California State Implementation Plan for Carbon Monoxide was 
made available for a 30-day public review from February 9, 2024, to March 11, 2024, and no 
comments were received. CARB also provided notice to allow the public the opportunity to 
request a public hearing on May 23, 2024, beginning at 9:00 a.m. at the California 
Environmental Protection Agency, Byron Sher Auditorium, at 1001 I Street, Sacramento, 
California 95814 within the 30-day notification period. There was no request for a public 
hearing received by March 11, 2024. 

Gavin Newsom, Governor 
Yana Garcia, Cal EPA Secretary 

Liane M. Randolph, Chair 
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CARB is committed to working with U.S. Environmental Protection Agency staff to provide 
any needed additional clarifying information. If you have any comments or questions please 
contact Edie Chang, Deputy Executive Officer at (916) 445-4383, or have your staff contact 
Dr. Michael Bejamin, Chief, Air Quality Planning and Science Division at (916) 201-8968. 

Sincerely, 

Steve~ Ph.D., Executive Officer 

Enclosure (4) 

cc: via email (with enclosure) 

Matt Lakin, Director, Air and Radiation Division, U.S. Environmental Protection 
Agency, Region 9 
lakin.matthew@epa.gov 

Steve Ertle, Air Pollution Control Officer, Butte County Air Quality Management 
District 
sertle@bcaqmd org 

Samir Sheikh, Air Pollution Control Officer, San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control 
District 
samir.sheikh@va//eyair.org 

Edie Chang, Deputy Executive Officer 

Dr. Michael Benjamin, Division Chief, Air Quality Planning & Science Division 




